
 

                                                                      

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Food for May Picnic 

Caroline Fleetwood invites all members to bring their favorite food item to the picnic. 

Everyone loves to share ñtried & trueò dishes on this festive occasion. 

                           May 2010 

Annual Picnic for All Members  
Installation of Officers  

   

 
 

Thursday, May 13 , 2010 
11:00 a.m. 

 

Join us at the Cabins for our festive final meeting prior to summer.  
 

Caroline Fleetwoo d Chair 
 

 

 

 
2010-2011 Officers 

 

President   Beverly Nash 
First Vice President  M. J. Choate   Corres. Secretary   Beth Thrift  

Second Vice President  Dottie Fielder   Treasurer      Kay Harrell  

Recording Secretary  Ann Worthington  Assistant Treasurer  Pamela Hamilton 

 



 

 
 

Henry Hart Inspires  

Members at April Meeting  
 

Henry Hart of ACE 

Garden Center 

presented a slide show 

of interesting new plant 

material that he 

encouraged members 

and guests to try in their 

gardens.  Everyone was 

taking notes as Henry 

introduced each of his 37 suggestions.  

Hostesses were 

Jane Rives and 

Julie Spivey.  M. 

J. Choate was the 

winner of a 

beautiful óMillion 

Bellsô hanging 

basket in the 

drawing to 

celebrate April 

Birthdays.   

National Garden Club Convention 
Members of Cassina will represent the Club 

at the 2010 National Garden Club 

Convention held this year in Atlanta.  

Attending will be Caroline Fleetwood, 

Sharon Flores, Elizabeth Freyer, Beverly 

Nash and Janis Rodriguez. 

New History  Display  

in Meeting Cabin 
 

Janis Rodriguez, Lee Baxter and Ruth 

Kolumber have diligently worked during the 

past months to create a display in our new 

cabinets in the Meeting Cabin that tells the 

story of our property throughout the long 

history of Gascoigne Bluff. Thanks to Janisô 

determined efforts to locate the artifacts 

from the archaeological dig at the Cabins 

conducted by Georgia Southern University 

in 1997 we now have a collection that we 

can use to educate our members and many 

visitors. The collection consists of artifacts 

from the dig and membersô finds while 

working in the gardens. All pieces are 

cataloged and a master list has been made by 

Janis. The displays are divided into four 

sections:  First Inhabitants, Plantation 

Days, Mill Days, and Archeological Dig. 

The artifacts were placed in chronological 

order, and include musket balls from the 

1700's, rare glass and pottery, many 

examples of different china patterns, 

buttons, some made from bone, others 

pewter, and one rare enameled one; 

handmade nails and hooks from Plantation 

Days, tabby and bricks and a lot of other 

exciting pieces to enjoy. New story boards 

in color will be completed by Janis this 

summer. 
 

(l-r) Janis Rodriguez and Ruth Kolumber in 

front of fabulous new historical display. 

 

Dates to Remember 
 

May 3   Docent Tour 4:00 

May  6   Board Meeting 

      10:00     Cabins 

May 10   St. Simons Garden Council 

      Meeting & Luncheon 

May 13   Annual Picnic 

     Cabins, 11:00 

May 14-16  National Convention 

     Atlanta 

May 17   Docent Tour, 1:30 

May 26   State Convention, Macon 
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Tabby & Tillandsia Garden Walk Docent Orientation 
  

Docents gathered at Garden 5 on Little Hawkins 

Island for an orientation prior to the Garden Walk.  

Fourteen orientation sessions were held in the two 

weeks leading up to the Walk to prepare more than 

200 Garden Docents to educate and inspire visitors 

for the fourth annual event.  Committee members 

recruited and coordinated more than 275 volunteers 

for the Walk, Garden Market and Photography 

Exhibition.  The dedication of our many volunteers 

produced a tremendously successful Garden Walk 

Weekend. 
 

Juried Photography Exhibition 
 

The Opening Reception of the Tabby & Tillandsia Juried Photography Exhibition was held on 

April 20
th
 at Left Bank Art Gallery.  More than one hundred friends of the Garden Walk attended 

to view floral photography by Cassina members, June Brown, Charlotte Dennis, Ladye Heisel, 

Joanne Scott, Ann Worthington and other artists from the area.  The second annual juried 

competition and exhibition was chaired by Peggy Golden and Cheri Leavy with special 

assistance from Cassina friend and Gallery owner, Millie Wilcox.  Hors dô oeuvres were 

provided by some of Cassinaôs finest chefs.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(l-r) Dottie Fielder, Garden Walk Chair; Joanne    Guests enjoyed beautiful art, delicious food 

Scott, Winner of Photography Competition;     and special friendship at the Opening. 

Photography Chairs, Peggy Golden, Cheri Leavy 
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A Look Back éOur Club Year 
September  

Opening Meeting Under the Red Tent        New Members ï Class of 2009  

October 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Russ Marane, Ex. Director, St. Simons Land Trust    óHalloween Happeningô Volunteers 

receives a check for $25,000 from Sharon Flores for  

the construction of a Gazebo at Frederica Park. 

Conveying Cassina scrapbooks to       District Convention in Jesup               Historical Society Field Trip

 vault at Historical Society 
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November  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Elizabeth Freyer with speaker Fraser Russell Baker      Frederica First Graders visit the Cabins 

December 
Tour  

Christmas Tour of Homes Hostesses          Bake Sale Committee 

 

 
Anne Aspinwall, Chair, 25

th
 Annual Christmas Tour of Homes 

 

 

  

 

January 

 

 

 

 
        

          Herbalist, Theresa Waters                  Chef Dave at Halyards, ñCooking with Herbsò 
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February 
  

 

82
nd

 Cassina Luncheon   Jennifer Broadus   Garden Walk Photography  

Elizabeth Freyer, ñSister Schubertò Barnes, Winner, Floral    Winner, Joanne Scott (l) and 

Sharon Flores          Competition     Runner-up, Jackie Turbidy 
 

March                     

 

Artist, Hillary Parker                        White Oak Plantation & Conservation Center, Yulee, Florida 
 

   April 

          Hamilton Plantation  

          Garden Research 

          Project presented to the 

                      Library at Epworth. 

The Cassina Garden Club Gazebo 

 at Frederica Park is almost      Henry Hart displays cuttings 

complete. The Dedication by the    from an historic olive tree in 

Land Trust will  be in late May.     Kelvin Grove.  Frances Allen 

             coordinated the project for Cassina. 
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